
NEWSLETTER 2022-2023, Volume 4 

- Mrs. White , Mrs. Crosby, Mrs. Yellowlees 

What a wonderful year this has been at GL Roberts!  
 
We had a new administrator join our current team –   
Ms. Yellowlees – who has been a wonderful addition throughout 
2022-2023.   
 
The year started off strong with us wonderfully connecting with 
many parents and guardians in positive ways ranging from the start 
of the year with Grade 9 day, to the jubilation of watching the joy of 
parents and guardians dropping off their grade 12 students to our 
Grad Formal!   

We are very proud of our student body for their commitment to 
learning and their accomplishments especially this year (2022/2023) 
with so many recent activities and events: 

•Pride month 
 

•Asian Heritage month 
 

•Indigenous month 
 

•Field trips - Blue Jays game, Da Kink in my Hair, Hamilton and many more! 
 

•Special Olympics 
 
Furthermore, we were in full force with our many sports teams accomplishing great things, 5 Affinity groups 
doing many school wide activities, and the student council making a difference in the school community.  
 
The character trait for June is COURAGE.  We encourage our students to face their fears, be brave and face 
their challenges directly.  Our students have continually shown resilience, leadership and fortitude. In fact, 
our GL Roberts pillars of Respect, Responsibility and Excellence have been exhibited throughout all our stu-
dents - grade 9 to 12!  

We welcome our new Vice Principal, Caitlin Twitchin to our school! She will be a great fit for GL Roberts CVI 
so please join us in welcoming her! We also must say a heartfelt goodbye and best wishes to Jacqueline Cros-
by as she moves into her new role as Principal at McLaughlin CVI. 

Lastly, we want to extend our best wishes to all for a happy, safe and productive summer holiday. We look 
forward to another successful year for GLR staff and students in 2023-2024! 
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Here at G.L. Roberts, we like to acknowledge students who work hard and go the ‘extra mile’ in their efforts and actions.  Our staff 
members nominate students and three recipients are chosen twice a semester who exemplify respect, responsibility and 
excellence.  We are proud to announce our second  set of winners! 

Alyssa Gaudet is very polite and respectful in class.  She is an active participant, and she 

brings positive change through exercising the democratic process.  Alyssa encourages oth-

ers to participate in shaping outcomes and she showed this through creating a petition, 

thus embracing her civic duties and responsibilities. 

Angel (Willow) Hillier has been a great help with yearbook this year, and always volunteers 

to help out with anything.  She attended the athletic banquet and took pictures to highlight 

the event.  Angel also helped hand out yearbooks and put composites together. 

Riley Gallant always gets his work done very promptly in art class.  If necessary, he will redo 

or correct his work, showing that he strives to improve through descriptive feedback.  Riley 

also has helped classmates by encouraging them and showing them how to do the work. 

Under the direction of Mr. Lewis, GLR’s woodworking students have 

surpassed expectations with their 

creative masterpieces.  Well done! 
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The CHC 2L1 History class tried their hand at 
making Depression Era recipes to see what 
life was like during the Great Depres-
sion.  They made a depression cake (a cake 
without milk or eggs), potato pancakes, and 
potato candy. 
 
This is their second cooking lab recreating 
recipes from History, during their first cook-
ing lab, they prepared WW1 trench warfare recipes including Hardtack and Trench 
Stew.  

What did you do at school today?  The Grade 12 Leadership stu-

dents demonstrated the negative effects of vaping through an es-

cape room activity with our grade 9 Phys-ed classes. 
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Reg-

May 10th, Ms. Petric had 
the privilege of taking two 
students to the Principal's 
Tea at Parkwood Estate 
promoting women on 
STEM (Science,Technology, 
Engineering, Mathe-
matics)! Sylvia and Kimona 
were given a Progress 
Through Passion and Inno-
vation Award which is a 
metal coin made in British Columbia to commemorate their efforts in pur-
suing an education in STEM. We heard from Emily Tarle from OPG, Indy 
Butany-DeSouza from Elexicon, and Dr. Jennifer Mckeller from Ontario 
Tech. They talked about the importance of students pursuing careers not 
traditionally held by women such as engineering. We enjoyed teas and 

treats and then explored the gardens around Parkwood for a beautiful, inspiring day. Congratulations to all 
the young women who attended including our own Sylvia Jeffers-Phillips and Kimona Brown.   

DDSB’s New Strategic Plan  

Have Your Say in DDSB’s Next Strategic Plan! 

The Durham District School Board is inviting all community members to have their say in the next 

multi-year strategic plan. 

We encourage you to complete the Multi-Year Strategic Plan survey and participate in upcoming 
community consultation events. 

Learn more about the DDSB’s next Multi-Year Strategic Plan and upcoming feedback opportunities 
on the DDSB website. 

Your time and effort completing the survey makes a difference. Should you have any additional 
questions, please email MYSP@ddsb.ca or reach our voicemail line at 905-666-6975. 

We look forward to hearing your thoughts and ideas on the future direction of the DDSB! 

https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/MYSP2023ParCareFam
https://www.ddsb.ca/en/about-ddsb/strategic-plan.aspx
mailto:MYSP@ddsb.ca
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Caleb Cousins has shown his potential to be a responsible student.  He has 
persevered through some personal challenges and is now moving forward 
towards his academic and personal goals.  He has shown a commitment to 
school and would make up lessons and assessments to stay on track when 
necessary.  He is also working with the GL Roberts Black Education Coach 
to fine tune his ambitions and make strides towards his dreams.  Caleb 
consistently demonstrates his potential to be successful in school and be-
yond. 

Dayna Poelstra is recognized for her resilience, hard work and empathy towards oth-

ers.  She has overcome many struggles and is a positive role model for other GL Rob-

erts students.  She is very focussed with her academics and is doing very well in her 

current subjects.  Dayna tries every day to stay on track and remain positive.  She is 

always willing to help other students with their work and is very empathetic towards 

them.  Her goal is to eventually attend hairdressing college as she has successfully 

completed one course at the Durham Hairstylist Academy and is registered to take 

the Specialist High Skills Major (SHSM) hair course next semester.  Dayna is moving 

forward and will achieve great things. 

Amari Simms is being recognized for his exceptional contributions to the 

school and community.  His active participation in class starts with his every-

day attendance, positive attitude, and willingness to engage in our class con-

versations, fostering a safe and collaborative community for himself and his 

peers.  Amari demonstrates a high level of responsibility in helping to care for 

his younger siblings.  Therefore, not only is he a good example for his peers at 

GL Roberts, but he is a role model for his siblings.  Amari is enthusiastic with 

both staff and students and is a positive example for all who have the pleas-

ure of meeting him. 

Monday, May 29th, DDSB hosted Student Recognition Night, celebrated  with students, families, Trustees 

and school administration.  Student recognition Night is an annual event at which three students from each 

secondary school are honoured for their exceptional contributions to the school and community.  The event 

is intended for those students that may not be honoured at other school celebrations, who have overcome 

challenges in achieving their personal success.  The focus is to celebrate students from an asset lens on their 

achievements.  GLR is proud to recognize Caleb  Cousins, Dayna Poelstra and Amari Simms.   
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The evening of May 2 GL celebrated ‘My Spaces Too”, a photography exhibition, held in our Library and host-

ed by our fantastic Graduation Coach, Mr. Elrington.   

This semester some grade eleven art students got crafty.  They experienced a 

wide variety of materials including macrame, paper making, resin and sculpting 

in polymer clay.  With the help of Mrs. Stone, Ms. Davis’s class created stunning 

cards and even combined card making with hand embroidery.  Their final pro-

ject took humble Papier Mache to a new fun and functional level! 

Great things are happening in our Learning Spaces.  What do you get 

when you put a wire hanger, a block of wood and a nylon together?  

Amazing Art!  The students in Ms. Davis’s class created unique 

sculptures with everyday materials.  See here before and after.   
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Ms. Till’s Makeup Dual Credit Class studied the history 

of makeup.  Students each had the opportunity to 

choose a famous make-up look from their favorite  

decade.  We revisited the 80’s and even saw a Marilyn 

Monroe inspired Model.  Great work! 

A Welding  job at the zoo??!!??  No way!  Tell me more! 

Earlier this month, the SHSM manufacturing students got the amazing experi-
ence of visiting the Metro Toronto Zoo, but they were not there to just see the 
animals, no! They went to meet G.L. alumni Christina Hollingsworth, who just 
happens to be lead welder at the zoo.  
  
Students had an authentic opportunity to experience a welding career in the 
field. The SHSM students got a behind-the-scenes look at the maintenance facility and saw where Christina 
and her crew work.   Many thanks to Christina!  
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Mr. Scott’s grade 10 civics class raced to build the tallest towers.  Each group had 
to follow direction based on a specific leadership style; Autocratic, Democratic and 
Laissez-faire.  With the tallest tower belonging to the Autocratic group.  

Autocratic Leadership is a management style wherein one person controls all the 
decisions and takes very little input from group members. 

Democratic Leadership actively involves the people being led.  Democratic leaders 
often seek feedback and input. 

Laissez-faire leaders have an attitude of trust and reliance on their employees.  
They don’t micromanage or get too involved, they don’t give too much instruction 
or guidance  but let their employees use their creativity, resources and experience. 

GLR re-established a Chess Club this year wel-

coming students  of all levels, learning resources 

and engaging in friendly competition.  Here stu-

dents flex their mental muscles during the weekly 

Wednesday's Chess club . 
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"On May 24th, GL Roberts 
hosted Girls Night; an em-
powering event for women 
and girls in our school com-
munity. We heard from a 
panel of speakers including 
Professor Dr. Diana Petrarca, 
Nasa scientist Dr. Carolyn 

McGregor, and OYAP Graduate in 
Hairstyling & Advocate Kaitlyn 
Gomme. The attendees heard from 
the speakers during dinner pre-
pared by our very own culinary stu-
dents in Ms. Henry's classes.  
 
After dinner, students learned 
about different career paths, ex-
plored art, and created lip balms and essential oil blends. Our workshops were run by 
local Engineers, Forensic Psychologists, Veterinary Technicians, Business women, and the 
STEAM lab at Ontario Tech, and staff members. The entire night was made for and by 
women to showcase the various paths available to girls.   
 

Prizes were won at the end of the night and all attendees were given a swag bag with various items and took 
home a t-shirt designed by the Women in the World Club. Students were integral to this event, helping plan, 
design tickets, prepare scripts, and moderate our panel. They learned leadership and planning skills in help-
ing run this event. A special thank you to Alma Mahmuda, Cherish Otono, Carly Rightmyer, Jordyn Burns, Syl-
via Jeffers-Phillips, Kimona Brown, and Cassandra Watt for all their help. "  

covid-19.ontario.ca 

To help decide if you 

should or should not go 

to school today. 

Screening Questions: 
Are students currently experiencing any of these symptoms: 
Fever/chills   Decreased smell/taste 
Cough/barking cough Shortness of breath  
Nausea/vomiting/diarrhea  
  
   Durhamhealth@stopthespreadosh 

Just a reminder…... 
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What a night!  600 dresses matched up with students! 

A huge thank you to the GLR Community, Staff and 

Alumni,  Scotia Bank, and the Durham Regional Police 

Department for their unified efforts in organizing this incredible 

event.  Ms. Bryan took charge of the multitude of donations coming 

in, organizing by colour and seeing that all gowns were steamed and 

ready to adorn so many graduates.   
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 GRADUATION  

       FORMAL 
On June 15, A Red Carpet Affair, GLR's Graduation Formal was held at 

Tosca Banquet Hall. Graduates and their guests were able to celebrate their 
achievements with a beautiful dinner, awards and dancing. The night was even 
more special due to the amazing photo booth, candy bar and chocolate fountain. Attendees danced the night 
away, one last time, as high school students!  
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Kael Reid joined us to provide a song writing/poetry 
workshop on June 13th with GLR’s NBE 3U1 

class.  Left to right:  Daniella Robinson, Void Starkes, Kael Reid and Al-
ice Miranda. Kael has a PhD in Education and is an instructor of Liberal 
Arts and Professional Studies at York University where they teach in 
Children Childhood and Youth Studies and work on two arts-based re-
search projects with newcomer and refugee young people.  These pro-
jects examine how community music programs, song writing, record-
ing, performance, and other creative activities enable newcomer and 
refugee youth to develop and extend their expressive skills, build connections and collaborative networks, 
and experience personal empowerment and wellbeing.  

Senior members of the 
Black Student Associa-
tion took part in the 
Living Compendium at 
the Abilities Centre in 
May.  Here they 
shared, with other 
schools and members 
of the community, the various activities and programs that they 
have participated in at GL Roberts that have served to develop 
Black student inclusion, identity and excellence.  Through their 
display they highlighted the Aspire to Be Program, BeMe pro-
gram, the trip to see Da Kink in My Hair, the development of the 
Black Excellence Mural and so many other amazing opportunities 
here at GLR.  It was amazing to see the students effectively speak 
to and share their experiences with those who attended the 
event. 

GSA 2022-2023 
The GSA had a great year.  Students meet monthly to enjoy 

lunch, a safe space, & lively conversation.  Throughout the 

year, we welcomed Mr. Win-

chester, a student teacher from Ontario Tech.  He came back to visit & raffled 

off a Toronto Blue Jays Pride Jersey.  Logan Bell was the lucky winner.  We also 

welcomed Lucas, the Store Manager from a local Starbucks, into our 

meetings.  He came to discuss employment opportunities & much more.  He 

also donated goodies to several events throughout the year, including the 

beautiful baskets for the Coldest Night of the Year fundraiser in February.              

Mrs. Jovel, Mrs. Merlin, Mr. Morra & Ms. Martorelli wish everyone a wonderful summer!  
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In 2009, June was declared National Indigenous History 
Month in Canada following the passing of a unanimous 
motion in the House of Commons. National Indigenous 
Histories Month provides opportunities for educators and 
their students to engage in learning about the diverse and 
sophisticated contributions of Indigenous Peoples.  
  
It is also an important time to provide educational 
opportunities related to understanding the United Nations 
Declaration on the Rights of Indigenous Peoples and the 
responsibilities that Canadian citizens have in fulfilling the 
calls to action in the Truth and Reconciliation Commission of 
Canada: Calls to Action. 

Welcome to Pride Month.  May 31st GLR  hosted a wonderful 
and amazing GSA Event – Celebrating You!  The pride in our kids 
and the excitement for them as they had the opportunity to cel-
ebrate themselves and all members of the 2SLGBTQIA+ commu-
nity.  Guest speakers Garrett Metcalfe, Kael Reid and Karlene 
Pendleton Jiménez, as well as PFLAG and Starbucks joined us for what I hope is 

the beginning of more future celebrations as we respect, honour, celebrate all student identity.   

Indigenous Elders, Bernard and Tammy Nelson provide monthly 

support to DDSB Indigenous Education Gatherings.   

Students in the Indigenous Student Association recently enjoyed 

a lunch and discussion with the Elders. 

The month of June was filled with many celebrations connected to Pride Month and In-
digenous History Month including Musician Gary LaRocca (June 5) – member of the 
MSIFN joining us in the music classes, Kael Reid (June 13) speaking/performing to our 
music, English and Queer Studies classes, as well as food and identity lunch events.  GLR 
Staff and Students took time to enjoy each of the wonderful activities that were planned.  

June’s National Indigenous Histories Month Resources 

https://www.un.org/esa/socdev/unpfii/documents/DRIPS_en.pdf
https://www.un.org/esa/socdev/unpfii/documents/DRIPS_en.pdf
https://www2.gov.bc.ca/assets/gov/british-columbians-our-governments/indigenous-people/aboriginal-peoples-documents/calls_to_action_english2.pdf
https://www2.gov.bc.ca/assets/gov/british-columbians-our-governments/indigenous-people/aboriginal-peoples-documents/calls_to_action_english2.pdf
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Our PLP Students enjoyed some social and cultural 

experiences this semester, participating in the Abili-

ties Track and Field Meet, taking in the sights during 

a walking tour of Toronto, and visiting  the animals 

at the Toronto Zoo.  They learned to navigate the Go 

train system and marveled at the sights and culture 

of downtown. 

Students from GL Roberts participated in various Special Olympics Ontar-
io School Championship Qualifiers throughout the 2022/2023 school 
year. We competed in Traditional & Unified Bocce, along with Traditional 
Basketball and Floor Hockey, and we also submitted times and personal 
bests for Track & Field. Our players competed proudly, had fun and 
showed outstanding sportsmanship. We were extremely proud to have 
9 athletes qualify for Floor Hockey at the Special Olympics Ontario Pro-
vincial tournament, which was held in Kingston. Our team played 9 
games across two days of competition, battling against fierce opposition 
throughout. It was an uphill battle after losing a couple games in a row, 
but the team persevered and managed to earn themselves the silver 
medal in the tournament. The coaching staff could not be more proud of our team, and of ALL the Special 
Olympics athletes this school year.   
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Sports have come to an end at GLR for another year!  This spring we had Track and Field and CoEd Volleyball 

going along with our year end Athletic Banquet. 

Our track and field team did very well this year with many athletes excelling and achieving personal best 

times in many events.  Special mention goes out to Mariam Hammed, who came 3rd in long jump at LOSSA 

and then 7th at Central Regionals.  Hailee/Void Starkes came 5th in shot put and 8th at Central Regionals.  

Team members included:  Kyra Burns, Jayla Byrom, Danielle Diamond, Alyssa Gaudet, Mariam Hammed, 

Ethan Johnson-Kitchemokman, Atandwa Jones, Jonah MacDonald, Danira Newell, Hailee/Void Starkes, An-

thony Johnson-Kitchemokman, Cameron Moody, Christian Moores and Logan Bell.  Coaches:  Ms. J. Post and 

Mrs. D. Johnson. 
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Female Athlete of the Year:  Kyra Burns 

Male Athlete of the Year:  William Nevills 

Junior Coaches Award:  Mariam Hammed 

Senior Coaches Award:  Jonah MacDonald 
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Graduating Grade 12 GLR students celebrated their success with in-person Com-

mencement Ceremonies the afternoon of June 28th.  Wishing all our GLR Grads a 

heartfelt congratulations and future successes. 

Sincere thanks to the Graduation Committee for creating such a memorable event, 

and making this a very special occasion!  Loving our Laker Nation! 
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GUIDANCE NEWS 

Summer School 

There are several opportunities for students, this summer, to continue their learning 
journey. In addition to offering a Credit Recovery Summer School Program at G.L. 
Roberts (July 4th-14th), the Durham Continuing Education Department has also pro-
vided programming for students to earn credits through Credit Recovery program-
ming, Upgrading programs and Full Credit programs. Learning options for Summer School included in-person 
and Virtual learning.  

For more information, please go to www.dce.ca. Registration for Summer School can be com-
pleted using myBlueprint.  

Additionally, G.L. Roberts is pleased to offer the Getting Ready for High School (GR4HS) program for students 
entering Grade 9 in September. We encourage these students to consider signing up for this program as it 
provides them with a brief introduction to the grade 9 English and Mathematics curriculum, as well as study 
skills, time management, and steps to success. The program also allows students to become familiar with Lak-
er Nation and prepares them for the transition from elementary school to secondary school. This program is a 
great resource for students who are experiencing some anxiety regarding the upcoming transition.  

The Getting Ready for High School program runs from August 21st-23rd, 2023. Please use the course code 
GR4HS, when registering through myBlueprint.  

Student Email & Communication 

Students are encouraged to practice the habit of checking their student email accounts 
regularly. They are also reminded that they can set up notifications for Google Class-
room, so they will be notified when new content is posted. eLearning courses/teachers 
communicate directly with students through their student email, so if your student is enrolled in Summer 
School eLearning or an eLearning course for next year, we highly recommend that they start accessing their 
emails to check for upcoming dates and other important information. 

https://www.dce.ca/en/index.aspx#
http://www.dce.ca
https://app.myblueprint.ca/?sdid=ddsb
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Commencement 

G.L. Roberts C.V.I. hosted another successful commencement ceremony on Wednes-
day June 28th, 2023. The staff at Laker Nation were happy to welcome friends & fam-
ily of our graduates and share in the celebration of our students’ success and 
achievements! Congratulations to all of our graduates on your achievement. Your 

effort, determination and choosing your success has led you to this important milestone!  

College and University Applications 

Congratulations to our college and university applicants who are furthering their education at various ap-
prenticeships, colleges and universities for the 2023-2024 academic year. We wish you every success in your 
future post-secondary studies. We encourage you to be a lifelong learner, and to remember that you are 
worth the effort! 

Furthermore, we applaud the students who took the time to apply for scholarships to help fund their educa-
tion. We were thrilled to see how many of our students were recipients of numerous scholarships, during our 
commencement ceremony.  

If you have not already done so, and would like to apply to college, please go to 
www.ontariocolleges.ca to review the list of programs that are still accepting 
applications!  

2023/2024 School Year 

We will be welcoming our Grade 9s on Tuesday September 5th, 2023, for their first official day of High 
School, also known as Grade 9 Day! We will be expecting our Grade 9 Lakers to arrive at 9:15 am, so that they 
can reduce their stress and start their high school career with habits that support their success. Grade 9 stu-
dents will be engaged in a full school day (9:30-3:30). Lunch will be provided. Only Grade 9 students attend 
school on Tuesday September 5th. During the school day, students will receive their timetables, meet their 
teachers, and receive course information.  

Our regular 2023-2024 school year starts for everyone on Wednesday September 6th, 2023. Prior 
to this date, students can access their timetable using the Parent Portal. Additionally, students' hom-
erooms will be posted throughout the school on Wednesday September 6th. Students need to be 
in class, ready to learn, before the 9:30 bell.  

Students can request a timetable change during the first week of semester. Students will be required 
to sign up in Guidance to request a timetable change. Students may not leave class to sign up, but 
are welcome to sign up before school, after school, or during lunch. The Guidance team will do their 
best to accommodate course change requests, during lunch.  

If you would like to register a new student, please contact our Guidance Office 905-728-7594 exten-
sion 228020, to begin the process. 

http://www.ontariocolleges.ca
https://www.ddsb.ca/en/family-and-community-support/parent-portal.aspx
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The Ignite Durham Learning Foundation is a charitable community or-
ganization that supports DDSB students facing financial barriers to suc-
cess.   It could be a student that doesn’t come to school on cold days 
because they don’t have a winter coat, or a child who can’t concen-
trate in class because they’re hungry.  There are countless ways that 
poverty shows up in Durham schools and creates barriers to learning.  
The Durham District School board is responding to the challenge with 
this new foundation that now has charitable status.  Donations can be 
made online at ignitedurhamlearningfoundation.ddsb.ca. 

Ministry of Education Graduation Requirements: 

Community Involvement Hours 

This is a friendly reminder that students must have a minimum of 40 Community Involve-
ment hours completed before the end of Grade 12. That breaks down to 10 hours per 

year. We encourage students to take some time this summer to complete these hours to reduce their work-
load throughout the academic year. 

eLearning Requirements  
The Ministry of Education has also implemented a requirement for students to earn 2 eLearning credits to 
earn their Ontario Secondary Diploma (OSSD). However, parents/guardians are able to 
complete a form and opt-out of this requirement. Please complete this form and submit 
it to the Guidance Department, if you would like your child to be exempted from this re-
quirement. Submitting the Opt-Out form to Guidance will remove the graduation re-
quirement for your student, but your student will still have the choice to take eLearning 
courses, if they choose to do so.  

COUNSELLOR IN TRAINING PROGRAM 

Learn how to make a difference with issues 

that are important to you, how to work with 

peer groups, accept new responsibilities in 

leadership, develop independence and self 

confidence.  Summer Camp provides a safe 

space for youth to make new friends , 

become leaders and 

have fun! 

https://www.ddsb.ca/en/programs-and-learning/resources/Documents/Graduation/Online-Learning-Graduation-Requirement-Opt-Out-Form-Updated.pdf
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Tentative Tech Support Days—Tuesday/Thursday/
Alternate Fridays Sept.—June. 
 

Dates to Remember 
August 21—23—Getting Ready for High School  
Tuesday, Sept. 5—Grade 9 Day (Gr. 9’s only) 
Wednesday, Sept. 6—All Grades  
Friday, Oct. 6—PA Day 
Monday, Oct. 9—Thanksgiving Holiday 
Friday, Nov. 17—PA Day 
December 25—January 5—Winter Holiday Break 
Friday, Feb. 16—PA Day 
Monday, Feb. 19—Family Day Holiday 
Thursday, Feb. 1—S2 Begins 
March 8—15—March Break 
Friday, March 29—Good Friday 
Monday, April 1—Easter Monday 
Friday, April 19—PA Day 
Monday, May 29—Civic Holiday 

Students learning in-person should report any Chromebook or other device damage 
to their teacher.  From there, the teacher should generate a help ticket and direct the 
student to the main office for the LAN Technician to assess the device and plan a    
repair/replacement strategy.  The LAN Tech is available to support students from 9am 
to 1pm in Tech HUB Tuesdays, Thursdays and alternate Fridays.  While student devices are being fixed, 
they may borrow a temporary replacement for use while in the school from the Library.   Intentional dam-
age to DDSB assigned devices may result in an invoice which will require repayment.   

Parents of students enrolled in DDSB@Home in Grade K-6, please note that a DDSB device is not required as 
any web-enabled device can be used to access DDSB@Home lessons and resources. 

DDSB@Home students and parents can access troubleshooting tips by visiting DDSB@Home Elementary or 
DDSB@Home Secondary websites.  If the problem persists, students should report their device to their 
teacher.  From there, schools will submit an IT Incident as per the standard process.  The family will be con-
tacted via email to book an appointment for a curb-side swap at the Education Centre.  

We would like to recognize the gracious donations supporting our Student Breakfast and Lunch programs.  

Sincere thanks for your generosity….Cobs Bakery, Durham Child Nutrition, Peterborough Child 

Nutrition,  the Ignite Learning Foundation and Food Hub,  and Independent Community  

Donors.   Your continued support is helping students develop awareness of the importance of a healthy 

lifestyle while improving memory, alertness, concentration, problem-solving, problem solving, and mood.   


